
 



 
HOLME HALE PARISH COUNCIL 

Annual Internal Audit Report 
(as required by section 151 of the Local Government Act 1972) 

Financial Year 2022/23 
 

I have in the (virtual) presence of Mrs. Sheryl Irving (Parish Clerk) inspected 
the parish council documents as appropriate, and line with, the scope of the 
audit requested. Cllr. Wendy McNeil acts as the Responsible Finance Officer 
for the council. Cllr. Simon Broke is presently Chairman of the Council. I 
would like to thank the Parish Clerk for providing me with all the information 
required to carry out the audit. 
 

Holme Hale Parish Council approved its Annual Budget and Precept (of 
£8,000) at its meeting of 3rd January 2022. There are no significant 
unexplained variances in the budget. 
 
There were no recommendations made in last year’s internal audit (May 
2022). 
 
The council holds several assets such as three bus shelters, three notice 
boards and eight electric pole lamps. 
 
Payments & Receipts is used for the basis of accounting. 
 
The clerk's salary is paid in accordance with members approval and statutory 
guidance, and documented in the relevant minutes. PAYE and NIC have been 
properly operated. The bank is reconciled on a monthly basis. The cashbook 
is balanced monthly and regular financial reports are made to each meeting. 
VAT has been properly implemented. The payment for 2022 is still awaited 
but will be reclaimed. No petty cash is held. 
 

An exclusively online banking system may be considered at some point in the 
future. 
 
The Risk Management policy, Financial Regulations and Standing Orders 
were last reviewed in January 2023. Risk Management should be reviewed 
annually; Financial Regulations and Standing Orders at least once during 
each four year council cycle. Sheryl informs me all these documents are  
reviewed regularly. 
 
The Assets Register was last reviewed in 2022. I would suggest that values 
are reviewed periodically to ensure insurance cover remains adequate. 
 



The council’s website is of a good standard although I did come across a few 
broken links. It clearly displays Agendas, Minutes and Council policies. 
Perhaps a Safeguarding policy might be considered? The website is being 
reviewed in May 2023 and the Council may decide to alter its format then. 
 

I am satisfied that this parish council is functioning to a good standard and is 
fully discharging its legal and statutory responsibilities. 
 
Accordingly, I have duly signed and completed the relevant section of the 
Annual Governance and Accountability Return 2022/23. 
 

 

 

 

 

ROBIN GOREHAM 
(Internal Auditor)         May 2023 
 

 

 


